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July 22, 2024 
 

Public Hearing 
A Public Hearing was held for Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 1518, 2024. The bylaw change 
would require residents to obtain a permit before placing a temporary (30 days) shipping 
container on their property. The bylaw also would allow residents to use a shipping container for 
temporary storage while moving (up to 30 days). No comments were received at the hearing. 

Ernie Bodin Community Centre - Donations 
The District received requests from the Mackenzie & District Museum, the Mackenzie Autumn 
Lodge Society, and the Mackenzie Community Arts Council for items to be donated to the 
relocating tenants. Council passed a motion for the Director of Recreation Services to meet with 
the tenants to determine which items could be donated to mitigate the cost of renovations to 
new spaces and which may not be feasible to provide or are being used elsewhere in the 
District. 
 
Tse’Khene Culture Camp 
Council passed a motion to provide lifeguards on site on Saturday August 3, 2024 for the 
Tse’Khene Culture Camp taking place at Cut Thumb Bay August 2 – 4, 2024. 
 
2023 Annual Report 
Council provided opportunity for the public to provide feedback on the 2023 Annual Report. 
Council later approved the 2023 Annual Report and the final version is available on the District 
website and Let’s Chat Mackenzie. 
 
Access and Inclusion Awareness Committee 
Council received a report from the Access and Inclusion Awareness Committee for the second 
quarter of 2024. The report outlined the committee’s activities over the last three months. 
 
CBC Broadcast Facil ities License  
Council authorized the Chief Administrative Officer to execute a license agreement with the CBC. 
The agreement is for five years with an annual fee of $193.08 calculated based on the property 
value of the land and the area that will be occupied. 
 
2024 – 2034 Canada Community-Building Fund Agreement 
Council authorized the Mayor and Chief Administrative Officer to execute a 10-year Canada 
Community-Building Fund Agreement on behalf of the District of Mackenzie. The new 
agreement provides the administrative framework for the delivery of the Canada Community-
Building Fund (formerly the federal Gas Tax fund) to local governments and other recipients in 
British Columbia from 2024 to 2034. 
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The estimated annual funding for the first five years of the new agreement is as follows: 
 
Year 1 2024/2025 $212,808 
Year 2 2025/2026 $212,808 
Year 3 2026/2027 $212,808 
Year 4 2027/2028 $221,320 
Year 5 2028/2029 $221,320 
 

Council Remuneration and Expenses 2023 
Council received a report with a statement of remuneration, expenses, and benefits for 2023. 
 
Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 1518 Shipping Containers 
Council received a report outlining the review and agency feedback received on the proposed 
bylaw amendment. 
 
Bylaws 
Zoning Amendment Bylaw No. 1518, 2024 was given a third reading and was adopted. 
 
Coming Events 
 
Rockin’ The Ridgeline 
 
Mountain Biking Event 
When: Saturday July 27, 2024 
Where: Morfee Mountain 
When: 9:30am – 4:30pm 
 
Music Food & Arts Event 
When: Saturday July 27, 2024 
Where: 400 Skeena Drive 
When: 4:00pm – 9:00pm 
 
Pop Up Art Gallery on the accessible trail at the community bike park will be available for 
viewing for the duration of the event. 
 
Event schedule: https://districtofmackenzie.ca/discover-mackenzie/rockin-the-ridgeline-2024/ 
 

https://districtofmackenzie.ca/discover-mackenzie/rockin-the-ridgeline-2024/
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